Instructional Council
Monday, April 9, 2012, 2:30-4:30 p.m.

Building 11, Senate Room
MINUTES
1. Roll Call






Jackie Gorman
2. Approval of Minutes – March 12, 2012


Jackie Gorman
Minutes
(M)
B. Peterson



(S) Tami Hahn
 
Minutes approved.
3.  Approval of Agenda




Tim Stokes


(M)
Rachel Goon


(S)Dave Howard
4. Items from Faculty Forum




Ken Fox

· The faculty asked for clarification on the rumors involving a possible consolidation with Bates.  Dr. Transue stated that the State Board has hired the Hill group consultants for an efficiency study.  The consultants are looking all possible models, examining them for both efficiency and organizational structure.  The Hill’s Group report is due on December 12th to state legislatures.
· The faculty asked about classroom usage at Bates, given the facts that here are open classrooms on campus during “prime times” and that enrollment was slowing down.  Tim stated that no there are no prime time openings on the schedule. Registration has not slowed down enough to open up new prime time rooms.  Summer applications are up 16%. Fall applications are up 5% over last fall. We are still working on our 2- hour block classes in the R25 scheduling system.  The 2-hour blocks create issues in the scheduling software and some classes are orphaned. The new ERP system should have more flexible scheduling applications.
· The faculty requested an update on the classrooms without multimedia options.  The college will need new electrical systems in the buildings at a cost of about $75,000 as well as $180,000 for equipment. The college hopes to have a solution completed by the end of summer.
· The faculty asked if there was discussion in the state of common course standards.  Mike Flodin responded that it has not come up in the Articulation Agreement meetings for transfer courses.  SBCTC has started allowing the professional technical courses to use common course numbering system.  In this case, there is a need for a common course standard.  There is also a conversation about common standards in developmental education courses that is being drive by the State House of Representatives.

Discussion Items:

5. Open Educational Resources Introduction

Charlie Crawford
Charlie introduced Quill West, the new project director of the Open Educational Resources Project.  The mission of this project is to promote open educational resources while balancing quality with low cost options.  Quill came from Walla Walla CC where she taught for transitional studies and served as a librarian.   This two-year project is funded by the Student Senate. Quill is creating an advisory committee and would like to have two faculty serve from each division.
6. Student Grievance Taskforce



Dolores Haugen
When TCC re-wacked our Student Rights and Responsibilities Code to the Student Code of Conduct, the student grievance segment was pulled out.  This task force is charged with creating a procedure pertaining to student grievances.  This is not to be confused with the grade appeal process which is currently being worked through the WAC process with the Assistant General’s office. The student grievance process pertains to any college personnel at the college.  This potentially is not only a college liability, but could also result in a personal liability for a college employee.  Dolores is asking for faculty volunteers for this task force. 
7. Budget Update





Pamela Transue & 

Tim Stokes

The legislature is currently at a stalemate concerning the budget but there are some rumors that they may be able to agree on the budget tomorrow.  The governor doesn’t think Higher Ed needs to worry about any more cuts.  The capital budget will not be decided until the other budget is finalized.  There is a strong possibility that our health care building may be funded.
8. Reorganization that impacts Update

 
Tim Stokes
   of Prof/Tech Division

· Charlie Crawford is filling the Info Systems position since Gary Sigmen retired.
· Charlie’s is now Dean of Info systems, eLearning, Business Transfer and Library.
· Healthcare, Prof Tech, Business, Corrections moving into a new reorganized position Dean for Health, Business and Professional Services.
· Dean for Health, Business and Professional Services is the replacement of Pat Brown’s position when she retires.
· We are doing a national search for this position.
· Tim met with the prof tech/business staff and received feedback from them in a meeting held last week. 
· This position will stay at dean level.
9. Curriculum Committee Update

· Your cap projects need to be entered into the Curricunet system within the next two weeks.
· Currently, CurriCunet is not open to adjunct faculty. If adjuncts can be given access by notifying Kim Rzeszewicz.
Writing across the Curriculum update


Ken Fox
· This project named WRRAC (Writing, Reading, Research Across the Curriculum) connects the faculty who teach writing with the faculty who assign writing within their subject area.  It is also developing research classes, taught by the librarians, that can be directly linked to content classes.  The team has developed paper norming sessions and is working to create theme based, contextual based college writing classes that could be discipline specific.
Meeting adjourned at 4:33 p.m.

Next Meeting: May 14, 2012, 2:30-4:30 p.m., Senate Room
